ARKANSAS BUSINESS EDUCATION ASSOCIATION
EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

August 3, 2008

I. CALL TO ORDER
The executive board meeting of the Arkansas Business Education Association was called to order by President Angie Hutson at 5:00 p.m.

II. MINUTES

Minutes of the previous meeting were presented, corrections made, and approved

III. OFFICER REPORTS. 

A. Treasurer’s Report – Kerry Eliason distributed a copy of the report and announced that the beginning balance was $45,495. There was an income of $46,191.79 for a Total Operating Revenue of $91,691.92. The Operating Expenses totaled $39,399.65 and left a Net Income of $52,292.27. A discussion was held regarding the remaining balance. A motion was made by Patty Marion to increase scholarship amounts to $1,000 for this year’s scholarship winners. The motion was seconded by Jimmy Stroud. The motion passed.

B. The Treasurer was ordered by the President to retain a lawyer or tax accountant to determine the maximum carryover balance for non-profit organizations.

C. A motion was made  by Angela McCallie and seconded by Lisa Hottsenpillar to donate a total of $5,000 to the Arkansas FBLA Foundation.

D. It was noted that the ABEA account is being audited for the time of August 2006 to December 2007. 

IV. STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS

A. Awards – Dr. Linda Bean reported that fifteen candidates were nominated for awards and ABEA awards are in line with SBEA awards. It was recommended that past award winners be listed on the ABEA website.
1. Membership – Angela McCallie announced that we currently have 246 NBEA members which fell short of the goal by 25 members.
V. PRERSIDENTIAL COMMITTEE REPORTS

A. Publications – Lisa Hotsenpiller reported on the ABEA newsletter. Ideas were suggested for the newsletter which included the lesson plan from the Lesson Plan Award winner. It was decided to continue having articles for lesson plans or projects for the Fall newsletter. A motion was made by Angela McCallie and seconded by Carrie Bengston to keep all information on the ABEA website limited to ABEA and affiliate organizations which includes ABEA, SBEA, NBEA, ACTE, and FBLA. Motion passed.
B. Scholarship – Jimmy Stroud announced that the two scholarship recipients will be presented at the awards luncheon.
C. Nominating – Linda Bean presented a list of board position nominees.

D. Lisa Edwards was appointed to the position as Vice President.

E. Lisa Edwards reported that 147 members registered for the laptop sessions to be held during the conference.

F. Program Manager Update – It was announced that Jim Brock is now the new Program Manager for Business Education

G. The dates for SBEA were announced as October 29 – November 1, 2008 to be held in Louisville, Kentucky. All board members are encouraged to attend. Arkansas will have three delegates that can attend the Leadership Seminar at SBEA. 

VI. NEW BUSINESS

A. 2008 Conference

1. Decoration Committee – Linda Burns requested help with table decorations
2. Registration Committee – Kerry Eliason requested help with registration. Terry Roach and Michael Lintz will help. She reported that 310 attendees are registered.
3. Foundation – Silent Auction/Raffle – Jimmy Stroud requested help with setting up raffles and silent auction items. Carol Anderson and Patty Marion volunteered to help.

VII. ANNOUNCEMENTS

None

VIII. ADJOURNMENT
The meeting was adjourned at 6:40 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,
Holly Balducci

ABEA Secretary

